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The Guild’s Board is elected from 

LDC Conference &

GDPC



‘The Guild’ reimburses loss of 

earnings to GDPC Members



for the time they take out of 

their working days



working on behalf of ALL 

dentists



GDPC negotiates all aspects of 

dentists' working lives



If you think things are bad now



they would have been infinitely 

worse without the robust  

negociation of GDPC



At a recent Select Committee 

meeting Shawn Charlwood gave 

evidence



In his words

“None of this would have been 

possible without The Guild”



Currently the Guild pays

£340 per session

£97 per hour for teleconferences



The current annual expenditure of 

the Guild is approx:



£200,000 per year



The Guild funds this from 

donations from LDC’s



We rely on REGULAR donations 

from all LDC’s



Currently we recommend a 

donation of £25 per dentist in your 

LDC each year



Donations can be sent to:



Howard Jones

16 Holcombe Court

9-11 Argyle Road

Southport

Merseyside

PR9 9LG



OR (Better) by Direct Transfer



Account details can be obtained 

from Howard Jones

DentalGuild@aol.com

mailto:DentalGuild@aol.com


Howard is always available on 

07770 808212



Further details are available in the 

booklet which we have prepared 



Thank You!


